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From: Martin Hamrick
To: Jim Gramling
Subject: RE: James Turner
Date: Tuesday, April 4, 2023 2:22:00 PM
Attachments: image001.png


Mr. Gramling, in response to Mr. Turner’s request for annexation, the property in question does not
pose any undue burden on the fire department as to providing emergency services. The fire
department already responds to the properties surrounding Mr. Turners.
 
 
Martin Hamrick
Fire Chief - Jonesboro Fire Department
 


T: (870) 932-2428
mhamrick@jonesboro.org
3215 E. Johnson Ave. Jonesboro, AR 72405


 
 
 
 
 


From: Jim Gramling <jgramling@gramlinglawfirm.com> 
Sent: Friday, March 31, 2023 2:11 PM
To: Martin Hamrick <MHamrick@jonesboro.org>
Subject: James Turner
 
Chief Hamrick:
 
You will recall that James Turner and I met with you regarding the annexation of
his property at 1642 Highway 351.  As we discussed, his property is the only
current structure in a small strip east of Hwy 351 that is in the county.  At that
time you expressed that you had no objections. 
 
I am writing to request that you send me an email to memorialize that
conversation so that I may have it as part of the record for the city council so
that they know there’s no objection from the fire department.  Thank you and
best regards. 
 
 
 
James F. (Jim) Gramling, Jr.
Phone:  (870) 938-0288
Facsimile: (870) 938-0289
jgramling@gramlinglawfirm.com
2500 Alexander Drive, Suite B
Jonesboro, AR 72401
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THIS COMMUNICATION IS FROM A DEBT COLLECTOR AND INFORMATION OBTAINED WILL BE USED FOR
THAT PURPOSE.
 
CONFIDENTIALITY NOTICE:  This electronic mail transmission and any attachment is the property of the
Gramling Law Firm, PLC and is not intended for transmission to or receipt by any unauthorized individual or
entity.  It may concern information that is privileged, confidential, and  exempt from disclosure under
applicable law.  If the reader of the message is not the intended recipient, you are hereby notified that any
dissemination, distribution, or copying of this communication is strictly prohibited.  If you have received this
communication in error, please delete it from your system without copying it, and notify the sender by reply e-
mail or by calling (870) 938-0288.
 
I am communicating to you via e-mail because you have consented to receive communications via this
medium.  If you change your mind and want future communications to be sent in a different fashion, please let
me know at once.
 


 
 


NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY


NOTICE OF CONFIDENTIALITY. The information transmitted herein is intended only for the person or entity to which it is
addressed and may contain confidential and/or privileged material. Any review, re-transmission, dissemination or other
use of this information by anyone other than the intended recipient is prohibited. If you receive this in error, please contact
the sender and destroy all records of the transmission.


City of Jonesboro AR 
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